
Welcome to the University of Rhode Island. 
The University of Rhode Island (URI) strives to create an inclusive environment and equal opportunity for all members of its community. To this end, it is imperative to create an environment free of harassment and/or discrimination. In particular, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex in education programs and activities. 
All URI employees must complete an online sexual misconduct prevention training called "Preventing Sexual Violence Together," utilizing Brightspace, our learning management system. As a new employee, you will be automatically enrolled in Brightspace once you are assigned an employee identification number. It's important to complete this online training within the first 30 days of employment. 
Please use Firefox or Google Chrome to access Brightspace and complete this program.
Click here to access the URI Learning Management System training module: https://brightspace.uri.edu/d2l/home/119862
It is important that you complete this course in Brightspace as it contains a link to our Policy on Sexual Misconduct and an attestation that you have read and understand that policy.
The course, which complies with the Americans with Disabilities Act accessibility guidelines, 'takes about an hour to complete and is intended to be completed during work hours. At any time, employees may exit the course and finish it later from that point on, if needed. 
All employees are pre-registered as learners in the course, and the course will show up in the "My Courses" section when an employee logs into Brightspace using their URI single sign-on. If an employee does not know or would like information regarding their single sign-on, they should contact the IT Service Desk (874-HELP). General questions about this training may be addressed to Gerard Holder (874-2442) in the Office of Affirmative Action, Equal Opportunity and Diversity.  
